Present: Anne Beamer, Chair; Julia Delacroix, Secretary, Zachary Hill, General Registrar; Randy Shinault, Deputy Registrar.

At 5:05 pm on October 17, 2024, Ms. Delacroix motioned the meeting into session. Mrs. Beamer seconded, and the meeting began.

Mrs. Begmer motioned to approve the agenda for the meeting. Ms. Delacroix seconded, and the agenda was approved unanimously.

At 5:09 pm, Mrs. Begimer motioned to approve the minutes from the September meeting. Ms. Delacroix seconded. The minutes approved unanimously as read.

At 5:10 pm, Mrs. Beamer called for public comments.

No members of the public present, at 5:10 Mr. Hill offered an update on the November election, informing the Board that ADA accessibility materials have arrived, including thresholds and ramps, and that county maintenance will install them at polling places prior to the election.

Mr. Hill provided an update on accommodations following damage resulting from Hurricane Helene. He affirmed that the Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) would check the bridge and drive at the Elk Creek polling place to ensure that it is accessible. The Rugby polling place is accessible, but its restroom is not working. Mr. Hill informed the Board that a portable toilet had been ordered for the Rugby polling place for election day.

Hr. Hill also provided a review of the training on October 15. Attendance was good, and feedback from poll workers was positive.

Mrs. Beamer and Ms. Delacroix discussed visiting polling places on election day, and made plans to check in to ensure poll workers would have the support they'd need.At 5:28, Ms. Delacroix motioned to adjourn the meeting, Mrs. Beamer seconded, and the meeting adjourned.

The Board will next meet November 5th, 2024, for canvass following the November elections.

Respectfully Submitted,

Julia Delaeroix, Secretary

Anne Beamer, Chair

Wanda Pinion, Vice Chair